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Thanks for your support of the BRA during 2018. It has been another busy year. 

On the planning front, BRA responded to the consultation as Camden has 
developed its planning policy. BRA continued to participate in meetings about 100 
Avenue Road. We continue to monitor local tree applications, commenting on or 
objecting to 13 out of 150 that were reviewed. We examined around 80 planning 
applications, commenting on or objecting to 35 of them. 

We have initiated a pollution monitoring project in the Belsize area with Camden’s 
sustainability team. Volunteers are being co-ordinated by the Association, collecting 
air samples from 10 monitoring sites each month. The costs are to be met by funds 
from the Community Infrastructure Levy. 

The Committee have successfully applied for charitable status for a new 
incorporated organisation, the Belsize Society. This is following last year’s AGM 
decision to explore changing the organisation’s status. Applying for this has 
paralleled other reviews such as work improving the Association’s constitution. 

Our financial position remains healthy, improving somewhat from last year, and 
reserves are continuing to rise towards the levels before the expenditure on the 100 
Avenue Road planning appeal in 2015. We were able to make donations to support 
local activities, including the Belsize Music Festival, Belsize Village Christmas 
Lights, Hive Project, Royal Free Hospital Charity and the CARIS Camden Homeless 
Project.  

There have been several successful BRA events. For the local elections, BRA 
hosted a husting with representatives from four political parties. We had a sunny 
day for the annual summer garden party and this year’s carol singing was well-
attended, raising a considerable sum for the Marie Curie Hospice. In the autumn, 
members attended the Royal Central School of Speech and Drama’s production of 
Flare Path. In April, there was a new members event introducing recent joiners to 
the BRA’s work. Many of the events were accompanied by cakes and teas provided 
by members, 

The quarterly newsletters covered the usual diversity of local news and events and 
members received the 2018 edition of Tradesmen You Can Trust with the May 
newsletter. We continue to send electronic communications to members and 
considered the full implications of new data protection legislation on our work. There 
have also been improvements to the website. 

During the year, 22 new member households joined the Association.  The total 
membership remains above 500. 

It is thanks to all the hard work of the committee and many other members that we 
are able to maintain our wide range of activities successfully.  We are very grateful 
to everyone who continued their work for us in 2018 and to all those who took on 
new tasks. A list of candidates standing for election will be circulated at the AGM. 

Prabhat Vaze – Chair 




